

## PRESS RELEASE

## Direct questions or comments to:

Greg Ratchford, Chief of Police or Brad Adams, Deputy Chief of Police 155 North Main Street, Cramerton, NC 28032 Office: 704.824.7964 / Fax: 704.824.0134

March 6, 2017

## **Cramerton Golf Cart / UTV Ordinance Amendments Finalized**

At their meeting on March 2, the Cramerton Board of Commissioners voted to re-amend the Town's ordinances that regulate the operation of both golf carts and utility vehicles (UTVs) on town streets.

The initial golf cart ordinance, passed by the Board in 2007 as well as the UTV ordinance, passed by the Board in 2011, was first amended at the Board's February 7, 2017 meeting. Those amendments would have placed inspection and registration of the carts and UTVs on the North Carolina Department of Motor Vehicles. This format is similar to the current requirements for an automobile and would have required enhancements to cart and UTV equipment. After considering public response to the new amendments, the Board voted at their February 16 meeting to withdraw and reconsider the amended ordinances.

Of the final amendments, Chief Greg Ratchford stated that "the Board passed amendments to the golf cart and UTV ordinances that I feel will address some of the concerns the police department had with safety while simultaneously maintaining the availability and use of these types of transportation for our citizens."

The ordinance amendments, which take effect immediately, primarily address the inspection of the carts and UTVs and are as follows:

- 1. Owners must now be present for inspections and prove the cart/UTV's operational ability by driving, turning, and braking in front of the officer conducting the inspection.
- 2. An emphasis was placed on ensuring that carts and UTVs operated after dusk were equipped with headlamps and taillights.

The amended ordinances can be found on both the Cramerton Police (<a href="www.cramertonpd.org">www.cramertonpd.org</a>) and Town of Cramerton (<a href="www.cramerton.org">www.cramerton.org</a>) websites. Chief Ratchford encouraged that anyone needing clarification of the final ordinances could contact the police department's code enforcement officer at 704-824-7964.